
 

 

 

7 November 2023 

 

FELIX S. MIRASOL, JR. 

Regional Executive Director 

Department of Environment and Natural Resources 

3rd flr., 1515 DENR by the Bay Bldg., Roxas Boulevard, Brgy. 668, Ermita, Manila 

 

 

Dear RED Mirasol, 

 

Greetings of Peace! 

 

During the RPOC 3rd Quarter Meeting on September 26, 2023 at Brentwood Suites, Quezon City, 

the Office of the Presidential Adviser on Peace, Reconciliation and Unity (OPAPRU) was tasked 

to lead the committee that will facilitate the provision of housing for the former rebels of Oriental 

Mindoro. Also in that meeting, Mayor Elegio Malaluan of Bongabong expressed his willingness 

to donate 45 hectares of land for the FRs as well as AFP retirees. In this regard, we would like to 

invite you or your representative to an initial meeting to discuss and come up with action plan 

towards the provision of shelters for the FRs. The meeting will be held on 20 November 2023, 

3:00 PM at the Filipiniana Hotel, Calapan City, Oriental Mindoro. 

 

We look forward to your favorable response on this matter. For confirmation of attendance and 

queries, please contact Mr. Jun Mendoza at cp no. 0917-8973623. 

 

 

Thank you very much. 

 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

PAUL E. ESCOBER 

Area Manager 

Area Management Unit for Southern Luzon 


